West Marlborough Township Meeting of the Board of Supervisors March 7 2023

The Planning Commission meeting was cancelled. The March 7, 2023 Meeting of the Board of Supervisors was Called to order at 7:20 pm.

Minutes from the February 7<sup>th</sup>. Monthly Meeting held on February 7,2023 were reviewed and approved by a motion from Bill Wylie, second by Jacob Chalfin and all approved.

The Audience included several Residents needing to discuss Property Maintenance in two specific places, one on Newark Road in the Agricultural district, where other activity was taking place. The other place was located on Church Road where Autos and a travel vehicle were being stored too near the house and road along with a lot of junk being piled up in the yard. Robert Clark, Policeman that serves the Township several hours per week was present and will investigate the problems that were discussed and report back to the Supervisors. Chairman Wylie, with the approval of the other 2 Supervisors, will contact Solicitor, Dwight Yoder, for a discussion on Property Maintenance with all in favor of looking into having the Township Solicitor advertise a Maintenance Ordinance if they decide to adopt one or Prepare one.

The Township has become aware of the need to take a close look at the sale of the Truitt Property that also includes part of the Garage that was a gift to the Township. The building Lot line has been divided between the two owners and discovered the line is not correct. They feel it can be corrected without any major difficulty.

The financial report was given showing balances of, \$14,408.66 in the Payroll account at the end of February. After Checks totaling \$12,3 written in February plus deposits of \$17,841.80 was Transferred from General Funds for February Payroll , left a balance of \$,13,397.78 in the Payroll account at the end of the March meeting.

General Funds account had a balance of \$429,055.33 at the end of the February meeting, after checks presented for payment from general funds for totaled \$46,467.75 and 2,464.12 Credit Cards & Checks Written, with deposits received of \$15,289.56 left a balance of \$413,620.99 at the end of March. State Funds had a balance of \$196,517.98 at the end of Feb. with no current activity left a balance of \$196,517.98 in the State Funds account at the end of March. The equipment account showed a balance of \$93,316.39 with No other activity for the month of March. The report was approved by a motion from Emery, second by Jake. All Approved.

The Roadmaster reported Penn Dot recommended having a professional install the Speed Humps instead of trying to have the Township do the work.

The Planning Commission Chair, Tom Brosius reported meetings to begin on the changes to the Stormwater Maintenance Plan.

The Secretary was ask to check on the Library Fund for 2022. They have not received it yet.

With no further business to attend, the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted

Shirley K. Walton, Secretary/Treasurer